
CASE #FLUM19-12 ‘SC’ TO ‘GR’  

December 10, 2019 PH-19-045 



CASE #: FLUM19-12 ‘SC’ to ‘GR’ 

 
 Killeen Engineering & Surveying, Ltd. submits this request to amend 

the Comprehensive Plan’s Future Land Use Map (FLUM) from a 

‘Suburban Commercial’ (‘SC’) designation to a ‘General Residential’ 

(‘GR’) designation for approximately 2.90 acres.  

 

 The property is located on the west right-of-way of Clear Creek 

Road, approximately 350 ft. north of the proposed Golden Gate 

Drive, Killeen, Texas. 
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 The ‘Suburban Commercial’ (‘SC’) designation encourages the 

following development types: 

 Range of commercial retail and service uses, at varying scales and 

intensities depending on the site 

 Office (both large and/or multi‐story buildings and small‐scale office 

uses depending on the site) 

 Planned development to accommodate custom site designs or mixing of 

uses in a Suburban character setting 

 Public/institutional 

 Parks and public spaces 
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 If approved, the ‘General Residential’ (‘GR’) designation 

encourages the following development types: 

 Detached residential dwellings the primary focus 

 Attached housing types subject to compatibility and open space 

standards (e.g., duplexes, townhomes, patio homes) 

 Planned developments, potentially with a mix of housing types and 

varying densities, subject to compatibility and open space standards 

 Public/institutional 

 Parks and public spaces 
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Alternatives 
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 The City Council has two (2) alternatives.  The City 

Council may:  

 approve the ‘General Residential’ FLUM amendment 

request; or  

 disapprove the ‘General Residential’ FLUM amendment 

request. 

 



Recommendations 
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 Staff recommends disapproval of the applicant's request 

to change the FLUM from ‘Suburban Commercial’ to 

‘General Residential’. 

 

 The Planning and Zoning Commission recommended 

disapproval of the applicant’s FLUM request by a vote of 

5 to 1, with Commissioner Holly opposed to the motion. 

 


